Mr. Hartshorn sponsored the
Science Club for his fourth year.
The club had many fund-raising
projects including cake raffles and
car washes. Each member was re-
quired to pay dues of two dollars.
At the end of the year, the Science
Club gave a scholarship to a stu-
dent pursuing a science-oriented

career.

Last year the club did not have
enough money for a trip. This year
they took the combined funds and
went on a trip in the spring.

All members met set require-
ments: maintained a C average;
did a Science Fair project; attend-
ed all meetings. A representative

was chosen from each grade: Sen-
ior Randy Warren, Junior Cathy
Sams, and Sophomore Sherrie
Rizer.

The club had a successful and
rewarding year thanks to the pa-
tience and understanding of their
sponsor and advisor, Mr. Hart-
shorn.
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(Top) Rodney Cummings laughs at some-
one’s outrageous fund-raising ideas.

(Above) Sec.-Treas. — Marsha McGinnis;
Pres. — Rob Young; Vice-Pres. — Benjy
Black.

(Above) Mr. Hartshorn and Sherrie Rizer
finalize the plans for the trip.



